KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A G M HELD ON 8TH MAY 2018
Members present :- Colin Brown, Maureen Sharp, Mike Buckley, Stephen Muir, David Mann, Kath Richardson 

Councillors present:- Archie Dryburgh
Police:- None, report received after the meeting
Apologies for absence:- Ewan Fraser, Cllr Ronnie Tait
Minutes of the last AGM on 9th May 2017 agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:- None.

Chairman’s report:- 

1. The community council has continued to press for work to be undertaken to improve safety. A meeting was held on 18 December with two representatives from Transport Scotland, Oliver Mundell and Jock Laidlaw from Autolink. A subsequent letter from our MSP contained a copy of a letter from Transport Scotland which said they had instructed Autolink to investigate measures to improve road safety where the slip road meets the B7076. A team were observed there on 19 January, so it is hoped that info will be received before long on what action is proposed. Transport Scotland was also writing to Gretna Services Manager to express concerns about the signing. I have noticed that the branches obscuring the roundabout sign before the southbound exit have been removed, so some action has been taken. 
2. Bus shelter. I emailed Councillor Andrew wood, Chair of SW Trans regarding the condition of the bus shelter at the top of the village. He replied that SW Trans supply the shelters, but D&G council maintain them, so he has passed the info on to them for action. 
3. Speeding through Hollee and Kirkpatrick Fleming is a perennial problem, with no apparent solution. 
4. Potholes are another continuing and worsening problem. Without adequate funding for repairs the situation is unlikely to improve in the foreseeable future. 
Hall. Quite a bit of work has been carried out in the hall over the past 12 months. 

1. The outside window frames have been painted. A defibrillator was installed in September, and a well attended training session held in October.
2. Work to achieve charitable status for the hall is ongoing, and there is a meeting this Friday.
3. In December the entrance hall and foyer were re-carpeted, and the ladies and gents loos vinyl floor replaced. A team of councillor volunteers re-decorated the walls in those areas – the end result of all the work carried out was well received – a transformation. 
4. At the end of April work started to refurbish the floors in the main and lesser halls. This involved industrial sanding, then sealing, followed by a lacquer finish. The work also included the marking of a badminton court in the main hall. Again, the result of this work was transformational; it was as if new floors had been installed.
5. Last weekend, the equipment in the playground behind the hall has been transformed with a fresh coat of paint. 
None of the work mentioned could be completed without funding assistance, and the council is very grateful for grants received from various organisations.  
Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

The accounts for the year from 1st April 2017 to 31st March 2018 have been completed but not yet returned from our Accountant. On 1st April 2017 the balance in our accounts amounted to £9022.76. During the year our income, including wind farm grants amounted to £13,592.84 and our expenditure amounted to £15,788.42, this includes £6,821.73 for repairs and renewals. The balance held on 31st March amounted to £6827.18.
Election of Officers:-

All of the Officers stood down and Cllr Archie Dryburgh chaired the meeting while the Election of Officers took place.

Chairperson - Colin Brown

Proposed by Stephen Muir
Seconded by David Mann
Vice Chairman- Stephen Muir

Proposed by David Mann 
Seconded by Colin Brown
Treasurer- Maureen Sharp

Proposed by Stephen Muir
Seconded by Mike Buckley
Secretary- Stephen Muir
Proposed by Colin Brown

Seconded by Maureen Sharp
Meeting ended. Continued to normal monthly meeting.

Next A G M Tuesday 14th May 2019
